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A note w.r.t. Cabinet Decision on 6th December 2018 - In Principle approval 

for PFC acquiring entire Govt stake in REC 

The Cabinet Committee on Economic Affairs has given its 'In Principle' approval for strategic sale 
of the Government of India's (Gol) entire shareholding in REC Limited (REC) to Power Finance 
Corporation Limited (PFC) along with transfer of management control. 

In this context, PFC has been receiving various queries from the investors around this deal. 
Considering the investor concerns, it is felt prudent to share:-
1. That the Board of Directors on PFC in their meeting held on December 20, 2018 have also

given an in-principle approval to the acquisition of GO l's stake in REC.
2. That as per our understanding, the Government of India intends to conclude the transaction

by the end of the current financial year, i.e. by 3pt March 2019.
3. Currently, PFC had not agreed to a definitive pricing for acquiring GOl's stake in REC, and the

figures being discussed in various media reports are purely speculative in nature. The actual
transaction price will be known once the modalities of the deal are decided by PFC in
discussion with Gol and in compliance with applicable law.

4. Further, the funding of transaction is likely to happen through internal sources and/or debt
raising. Also, considering the quantum of funds being raised by PFC each year for its routine
business, in case debt funds are raised for the transaction, not much impact is expected on
the total borrowings of PFC for the year. However, a firm financing structure/plan has not
been devised yet by PFC as modalities of the deal are yet to be finalised.

5. We are cognizant of the concerns of investors regarding PFC's Capital Adequacy subsequent
to the transaction. Considering the fact that a concrete transaction structure is not yet in
place, the probable impact it would have on our capital and other financial ratios cannot be
assessed at this stage. Having said that, we would like to assure investors that PFC will make
all necessary efforts to maintain its capital adequacy at all times, as per the limits prescribed
by RBI.

6. Further, we have been receiving a lot of queries on PFC being placed on credit watch by the
rating agencies. In this context we understand that it's a regular process being followed by
credit rating agencies. Further, we understand that the principal reason to place PFC on credit
watch is the uncertainty at the moment around the pricing and financing structure/plan for
the deal, and its impact on financial parameters of PFC, if any. We feel that as the deal
progresses, a better picture would be available on the various aspects of the transaction which
will help resolve rating agencies concerns over the various financial parameters of PFC post
the deal. We expect that once the deal is completed rating agencies will again review and
restore back PFC's Credit Rating.

7. Also, questions are being received on the potential merger of REC with PFC subsequent to
acquisition. In this regard, as of now, no decision has been taken by PFC. Presently the focus
is on completing the acquisition process and further steps will be taken as deemed necessary
by PFC in consultation with the Ministry of Power/ GOI and in compliance with applicable law.

We would like to state to our investors that as the acquisition deal progresses, we will do our best 
to keep our investors updated. 
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